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AUTUMN 
TERM 
ONE Superheroes 

 
Sense of a 
Superhero! 
 
To identify 
common features 
of the human 
body. 
 
To carry out an 
investigations to 
test all the senses.  
 
To identify 
different flavours 
and tastes in a 
variety of food.   
 
To test reaction 
times through 
dropping and 
catching a ruler. 
 
To use candle wax 
to write an 
invisible message. 
 
To test their super 
listening by using 
cups and strings to 
talk to each other. 
 
To use sense of 
touch to feel inside 
a mystery shoe 
box. To identify 
the different 
textures. 

 
Superhero safety! 

 
 

To recognise 
common uses of 
information 
technology beyond 
school. 
 
To use technology 
safely and 
respectfully, 
keeping personal 
information 
private. 
 
To understand 
where to go for 
help and support 
when they have 
concerns about 
material on the 
internet. 

 
 

   

 
SENSE…ational 
capes! 
 
To research 
superhero capes 
and identify 
common features 
 
To design a logo 
for a superhero 
capes. Focusing on 
what makes a good 
logo.  
 
To design and 
make a superhero 
cape using a range 
of materials. 
 
To evaluate their 
final product. What 
makes it good? 
What could be 
improved? 

 
Popping into 
power! 
 
To learn about the 
work of Andy 
Warhol and the 
Pop Art 
movement.  
 
To create a class 
pop art gallery.  
 
To alter 
photograph of 
themselves so that 
the colour tone of 
their face appears 
in varying blocks 
of colour.  
 
To create an image 
painted with string. 
 
To use water 
colour paints to 
create a night sky 
scene. To stick a 
city scene to the 
bottom of the sky 
scene. 
 
To create art work 
using 
commands/action 
words (e.g. Kapow, 
zoom, poof etc.).  
 
 
 

 
History’s Heroes! 
(Nurturing nurses) 
 
To find out about  
the life of Florence 
Nightingale and 
Mary Seacole. To 
learn about their 
achievements and 
early life. 
 
To create diary 
entries as Florence 
Nightingale. 
Focusing on what 
would she be 
thinking and doing. 
 
To study the 
different aspects of 
the hospital before 
and after Florence 
arrived.  
 
To compare and 
contrast the lives 
of Florence and 
Mary. 
 
To compare these 
significant 
individuals against 
modern day nurses. 

  
Super Hearing 
 
 
To compare the 
similarities and 
differences of a 
range of 
instruments. To 
sort the 
instruments into 
different groups 
based on how you 
play them and the 
sounds they make.  
 
To listen to the 
work of Foley. 
Focusing on the 
sounds effects used 
in films. 
 
To explore 
instruments and 
select/perform 
appropriately to 
create sound 
effects for a scene 
in a comic strip.  
 
To compose a 
series of ideas how 
we can make noise 
using our bodies. 
 
 

 
Dance as a 
superhero! 
 
To look at a range 
of superhero 
scenes. To discuss, 
describe and 
explore the 
movements of the 
characters.  
 
To participate in a 
series of superhero 
challenges: 
• Running (run 

from action to 
action) – vary 
in pace, step, 
direction etc.  

• Jumping 
(jump over 
obstacles) – 
hoops, 
benches etc.  

• Variety of 
movements to 
overcome an 
obstacle 
course.  

 
To perform a 
superhero scene. 
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AUTUMN 
TERM 
TWO 

Intrepid 
Explorers  

 
Animals around 
the world.  
 
To identify and 
name a variety of 
common animals 
that are birds, fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, mammals 
and invertebrates  
 
To identify and 
name a variety of 
common animals 
that are carnivores, 
herbivores and 
omnivores  
 
To describe and 
compare the 
structure of a 
variety of common 
animals (birds, fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, mammals 
and invertebrates, 
and including pets)  
 
To identify and 
classify animals 
into groups.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Digital Travel 
Guide 
 
To use a keyboard 
to type 
information into a 
search engine. To 
use search engines 
to find accurate 
facts about their 
chosen country.  
 
To create a digital 
travel guide on 
either a hot or a 
cold country. To 
add text and 
pictures to the 
guide.  
 

 
Animal crafts. 
 
 
To create clay 
penguin ornament 
and then paint the 
penguin.  
 
To use fabric to 
create a felt 
animal from a hot 
country. To add 
detail onto their 
animal.  
 

 
Hot and cold 
effects 
 
To look at a 
colour wheel and 
identify hot and 
cold colours. To 
create an image of 
the burning sun 
using pastels. 
 
To create a tissue 
paper hot 
landscape.  
 
To explore the 
colours that 
makes a cold 
landscape.  
 
To draw 
snowflakes using 
wax candles, 
brush over using 
dark water 
colours to create 
effect and 
snowflakes to 
appear. 
 
To choose an 
arctic animal and 
create using a 
paper plate and 
cotton wool. 
 

 
Explore Explorers  
 
To create a fact file 
and letters explaining 
the greatest 
achievements of 
Christopher 
Columbus.  
 
To find out about 
Christopher 
Columbus’ voyages 
across the Atlantic 
Ocean and track using 
a world map. 
 
To find out whom 
Neil Armstrong was 
and what he achieved.  
 
To create a spaceship 
Apollo 11.  
 
To write a newspaper 
articles focusing on 
Neil Armstrong’s life 
achievements. 
 
To compare the lives 
and achievements of 
the two great explorers 
Christopher Columbus 
and Neil Armstrong.  
 

 
Around the world 
in 80 days… 
 
To identify seasonal 
and daily weather 
patterns in the 
United Kingdom 
and the location of 
hot and cold areas of 
the world in relation 
to the Equator and 
the North and South 
Poles. 
 
To create daily 
weather diaries. To 
track weather 
patterns and 
temperatures.  
 
To plan and present 
St John Bosco 
Weather Forecast. 
To explore weather 
forecasting and 
weather symbols. 
 
To use a world map 
to locate the Arctic 
and the North Pole. 
To compare the 
location with the 
Antarctic, South 
Pole and draw lines 
from the 
UK to link the key 
places. 

 
Animal Jam! 
 
 
To explore 
different songs, 
poems and 
rhymes all linked 
to animals.  
 
To compose a 
song/chant based 
on an animal 
found in either 
Africa or the 
Arctic.  
 
To add actions to 
songs. 
 
To compose a 
song, based on the 
lyrical formation 
of ‘Africa, Africa’ 
but for a different 
country. Focus on 
the animals that 
live within the 
chosen country. 
 

 
Wonderful 
gymnastics.  
 
To introduce the 
children to the 
gymnastics 
apparatus and 
how to use it 
safely. 
 
To begin 
travelling over the 
beam, bench, 
vault and climbing 
frame using 
simple, safe 
movements. 
 
To try different 
ways of travelling 
across/over/unde
r the bench, trying 
different forms of 
movement. 
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SPRING 
TERM 
ONE 

Knights and 
Castles 

 
Shrek Swamp! 
 
 
 
To distinguish 
between an object 
and the material 
which it is made 
from.  
 
To identify and 
name a variety of 
everyday materials, 
including wood, 
plastic, glass, metal, 
water and rock.  
 
To describe the 
simple physical 
properties of a 
variety of everyday 
materials.  
 
To compare and 
group together a 
variety of everyday 
materials on the 
basis of their simple 
physical properties.  

 
 
 
 

 

 
Interactive 
Castles and 
Knights 
 
To use a website to 
gather information 
about a castle in the 
UK.  
 
To use a simulation 
programme to 
dress a knight in 
armour.  
 
To use the Ipad to 
create their own 
digital castle. 
 
To use the Knight 
mesh cam to add 
their face and text 
to the Knight. 

 
 

 
Royal Celebration 
 
 
 
To explore a variety 
of countries where 
food and drink 
comes from.  
 
To find out about 
Royal feasts and 
What was eaten 
through the ages? 
To look at different 
food and drinks 
that was eaten at 
royal banquets.  
 
To take part in a 
Royal Banquet and 
enjoy eating 
banquet food, 
dancing and 
greetings.  
 
To create a 3D 
medieval castle. 

 
Popping into 
Power! 
 
 
To use a range of 
materials creatively 
to design and make 
a medieval crest 
and sword 
 
To trace the Royal 
banner of England, 
using tracing paper 
and pencils.  
To add appropriate 
colour to the 
design. 
 
To create a split pin 
knight using tin foil 
for its armour.  

 
Back in Medieval 
Times… 
 
 
To explore the 
period of time 
when castles were 
built in ‘The Middle 
Ages’.  To study a 
timeline and 
explore the very 
first castles. 
 
To identify the 
roles and 
responsibilities 
within a medieval 
castle. 
 
To explore what 
life was like inside a 
castle. To think 
about the people 
who lived inside a 
castle and whether 
they would have 
been rich or poor. 
 
To write a letter to 
a King asking for a 
job in his castle.  
 
To explore 
entertainment 
activities from 
medieval times.  

 

  
Clapping in the 
castle, tunes from 
the tower.  
 
To use their voices 
expressively by 
singing songs and 
rhymes based on 
castles. 
 
To listen to the 
song ‘clapping in 
the castle’. To 
explore each of the 
verses and 
accompanying 
music. To learn the 
words to the songs. 
To practise and 
perform as a group. 
 
To add actions and 
movement to the 
music. 

 

 
Leading the 
Challenge 
 
 
To become ‘Little 
leaders’.  
 
To recognise and 
identify good 
leaders today.  
 
To identify 
different forms of 
communication, 
verbally and 
through actions. 
 
To master basic 
movements 
including running, 
jumping, throwing 
and catching, as 
well as developing 
balance, agility and 
co-ordination, and 
begin to apply these 
in a range of 
activities. 
 
To participate in 
team games, 
developing simple 
tactics for attacking 
and defending. 
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SPRING 
TERM 
TWO 

How does 
your garden 

grow? 

 
Our beautiful 
gardens  
 
To identify and 
name some 
common garden 
plants. To draw 
common plants 
and create a 
garden. 
 
To identify and 
name common 
wild plants. To 
identify these 
plants by going on 
a wild plant hunt 
around the school 
grounds! 
 
To identify trees by 
their leaves.  
To then sort these 
leaves as deciduous 
or evergreen 
leaves. 
 
To create a 3D 
flower! To identify 
the different parts 
of a flower.  
 

 
Garden maze 
 
 
To experiment 
with the Beebots 
and move them in 
a variety of ways 
across the ground. 
 
To create a garden 
maze and then 
write a program 
for the Beebot to 
travel around. 
 
To create pictorial 
instructions in 
order to move the 
Beebot for one 
position to 
another. 
 
To write a series of 
written instructions 
in order to move 
the Beebot from 
one point to 
another on the 
mat. 
. 

 
Shoebox Garden 
 
 
To explore a series 
of different 
gardens (including 
gardens at home, 
royal gardens, 
gardens that can be 
visited, vegetable 
gardens etc.) 
 
To plan, design 
and create a 3D 
craft material shoe 
box garden.   
 
To design and 
make a bird feeder.  
 
To use collage to 
create a large scale 
garden artwork. To 
complete pastel 
colouring of birds, 
insects and flowers 
to add to the large 
scale garden 
artwork. 

 
Fabulous flower 
artists. 
 
To learn about famous 
artists who have 
painted flowers, using a 
variety of techniques 
and colours. (Van 
Gogh, Monet and 
O’Keeffe).  
 
To use pencil to copy 
an image of Van 
Gogh’s Sunflowers. To 
add paint to create 
effect.  
 
To create an 
observational pastel 
drawing of sunflowers. 
 
To use stiff 
paintbrushes in order 
to create a landscape 
picture in the style of 
Monet. Using a dab 
effect to create colour 
blocks. 
 
To use chalks to 
complete half an image 
of the flowers, painted 
by Georgina O’Keeffe. 
 
To use coloured paper 
to cut, shape and stick 
in order to create a 
flower image, in the 
style of O’Keeffe. 

  
Compare 
Sunderland to 
Kenya 
 
To find out about 
where we live. To 
name and discuss 
places nearby and 
further away.  
 
To look at 
Sunderland, 
England and 
Kenya, Africa and 
think about the 
landscape of each 
country. 
 
To cook and taste 
foods from Kenya 
and the UK. 
 
To compare the 
similarities and 
differences of 
houses in Kenya 
and Sunderland.  
 
To look at what 
people wear in 
Kenya and compare 
them with what we 
wear in Sunderland.  
 

 
Growing gardens.  
 
 
 
To listen to the 
song ‘Growing a 
seed.’  To sing 
along and join in 
with the repeated 
phrases. To 
compose a song 
under the same title 
‘Growing a seed.’ 
To add musical 
instruments to their 
songs. Practise and 
perform to the 
class. 
 
To compose 
sentences about 
trees and flowers in 
order to link to the 
song ‘Not the 
flowers are 
growing.’ 
 

 
Garden Games 
Multi skills 
 
 
To set up simple 
relays and adding 
obstacles such as a 
slalom of cones to 
jump or hop across 
and hoops to climb 
through.  Repeat 
with different 
obstacles; add an 
element of 
competition. 
 
To play ‘Rabbits’ 
and ‘Run, Rabbit, 
Run!’ 
 
To set up a range 
of challenges and 
games with a ball.  
 
To play small 
competitions using 
cones, including 
‘Cups and Saucers’, 
‘Cone to Cone’ and 
‘Gateway’.  
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SUMMER 

TERM  
ONE 

The Great 
Outdoors 

 
Seasonal 
changes all 
around us… 
 
To observe 
changes across 
the 4 seasons.  
 
To observe and 
describe weather 
associated with 
the seasons and 
how day length 
varies. 
 
To explore the 
local weather 
forecasts 
broadcasted.  
 
 
 

 
Weather Data  
 
 
 
To create and debug 
simple programs. 
 
To learn to record 
information from a 
weather forecast to 
help inform us about 
the weather as it 
changes.  
 
To use the internet to 
watch weather cams 
in order to see ‘live’ 
weather in different 
places around the 
country and the 
world.  
 
To create a webcam 
weather station at 
school.  
 
To keep a weather 
diary. To input found 
data into a 
computerised 
weather diary.  To 
record what the 
weather is like; 
rainfall; wind; 
temperature; cloud 
and a small typed 
comment about 
tomorrows predicted 
weather.  

 
Local landmark 
models.  
 
 
To explore images 
of four well know 
local landmarks – 
Stadium of Light, 
Hylton Castle, 
Penshaw 
Monument and 
Queen Alexandra 
Bridge.  
 
To design and 
make a 3D model 
of a local 
landmark using 
junk modelling. 
 
To complete a 
design of a 3D 
model of St John 
Bosco School. 

 
Seasonal 
Landscapes.  
 
 
To add different 
materials to four 
trees in order to 
show whether it is 
within Spring, 
Summer, Autumn 
or Winter. 
 
To create a sketch 
of Hylton castle, 
adding spring 
flowers and buds. 
 
To use tissue paper 
to add colour and 
effect to the image 
of Herrington park 
to make it look like 
the season of 
Summer. 
 
To create an 
autumnal image of 
Herrington park, 
focussing on the 
leaves. 
 
To use paints to 
create an image of 
Penshaw 
monument covered 
in snow. 

 
Our great 
outdoors 
 
 
To explore local 
history surrounding 
where we live.  
 
To find out about 
Hylton Castle and 
its history. To learn 
about the family 
who lived in the 
castle.  
 
To learn about 
Penshaw 
Monument and the 
well beneath it.  
To listen to ‘The 
Lambton Worm’ 
story and discuss 
that the worm lived 
on Penshaw hill.  
 
To compose ideas 
as to what 
Herrington park 
used to be before it 
became a park. To 
discover the history 
of the park.  
To compare and 
contrast Herrington 
park in the past and 
now 

 
Sunderland 
Features 
 
 
To compose an 
image of their 
house; discuss near 
and far in 
comparison to their 
house. 
 
To complete the 
anagram listing 
something exciting 
about Sunderland.  
 
To explore some 
landmarks on a 
map of Sunderland 
and find out about 
their features.  
 
To find out about 
the Human and 
Physical features of 
Roker Beach.  
 

 
Nature’s 
voice 
 
 
To listen to 
some of 
nature’s 
voices in the 
form of 
weather 
conditions.  
To draw the 
weather and 
write a 
description of 
the sound 
they hear.  
 
To explore a 
variety of 
tuned and 
unturned 
instruments.  
 
To match the 
weather 
condition to 
an 
appropriate 
instruments, 
discussing the 
different 
variety of 
sounds.  
.  

 
Four seasons weather 
dance.  
 
To listen to the sound of 
wind and to move around 
the hall to represent this 
weather condition e.g. 
sway, swirl, spiral, leap etc. 
To explore movements 
from slow to fast, low to 
high and in different 
directions.  
 
To composes a dance 
phrase for sway, spiral and 
fall or for whirl and leap. 
 
To explore ideas about 
rainfall. To compile a list 
of action words to explore 
(drop, splash, bounce etc.) 
Explore these using a 
variety of movements, 
using different body parts.  
 
To explore thoughts and 
feelings of thunder and 
lightning by listening to 
and responding to the 
sound of a large thunder 
storm. To create and 
compose thunder and 
lightning as a small group 
dance. Include changes in 
speed, level, direction and 
pathway. 
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SUMMER 

TERM 
TWO 

Sun, Sea and 
Sunderland. 

 
Sea Creatures 
 
 
 
To investigate 
seaside animals and 
plants. 
 
To identify and 
name a variety of 
common animals 
including fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, birds and 
mammals. 
 
To identify and 
name a variety of 
common animals 
that is carnivores, 
herbivores and 
omnivores. 
 
To describe and 
compare the 
structure of a 
variety of common 
animals (fish, 
amphibians, 
reptiles, birds and 
mammals, including 
pets.) 
 
 

 
Virtual visit to the 
seaside.  
 
 
To explore 
Scholastic yellow 
door and record the 
sounds they hear. 
 
To create a seaside 
image using the 
paint programme. 
 
To use a 
microphone to 
record seaside 
sounds.  To then 
use Power Point 
programme to 
import the sounds 
and pictures onto.  
 
  
 

 
Beach buddies.  
 
 
 
To design and 
make a 3D puppet 
based on a classic 
Punch and Judy 
show.  
 
To find out when 
and where kites 
originated and how 
they have 
developed over 
time, including the 
changes in materials 
and designs. 
 
To follow the 
instructions to 
make a small simple 
diamond shaped 
kite.  
 

 
Seaside specials.  
 
 
 
To use a blank 
postcard template 
to pencil draw an 
image of the 
seaside, using 
seaside images. To 
explore and add 
colour using pencils 
and pastels to add 
detail. To try to 
include shading and 
tone.   
 
To draw a simple 
seaside scene on a 
canvas. To use a 
variety of materials 
to create a mosaic. 
 
To use clay to 
create individual 
shells. To use tools 
to create lines, 
grazes, shape. To 
add paint to create 
colour and effect. 
 
To complete an 
observational 
drawing of a shell.  
 
 

 
Seaside holidays 
now and then. 
 
 
To explore 
different types of 
holidays and the 
focus on seaside 
holidays. To think 
about what they 
would need to take 
with them and what 
activities they could 
do.  
 
To compare seaside 
holidays in the past 
and present. 
 
To become a 
‘Seaside 
investigator.’ 

 
Beside the 
seaside, beside 
the sea. 
  
To visit and 
explore the local 
seaside.  
 
To look at the 
features of the 
seaside. To sort the 
features into 
physical, human 
and those that can 
be both. 
 
To compare images 
of countryside, 
town and seaside. 
 
To identify 
appropriate clothes 
to wear at the 
seaside. To identify 
the features of the 
clothing as to why 
it is good/useful 
for the seaside. To 
consider the 
material, shape, 
shade covering etc.  
 

 
Instrumental sea 
sounds.  
 
 
To experiment with 
the different 
sounds made by a 
variety of 
instruments. 
Establish that some 
can play notes of 
different pitches, 
some make ringing 
sounds, some make 
rattle sounds etc.  
To sort the 
instruments into 
groups showing the 
sound produced? 
(Rattle, ringing etc.) 
 
To compose a 
short musical 
phrase/pattern. To 
experiment with a 
rhythm. To 
perform their 
rhythm.  

 
Sunshine sports.   
 
 
 
To recognise that 
some sports rely on 
teamwork and 
others are more 
individually 
competitive. 
 
To explore a range 
of net, striking, 
fielding and 
invasion games and 
recognise the 
different skills 
needed to play each 
confidently. 
 
To participate in 
tennis, kwik cricket 
and rounders.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


